	Academics Leadership Team Meeting Minutes

	Date:  August 8, 2012
Time:  8:30 – 4:00 p.m.
	Facilitator:  Dave Hellmich
Recorder:    Dave Hellmich

	Present:  Marty Baxter, Sandy Carey, Greg Feeney, Mike Franklin, Dave Hellmich, Debbie Holt, Charles James, Jenny Jones, Tammy Liles, Diana Martin, Karen Mayo, Bonnie Nicholson, Rebecca Simms, Ruth Simms, Paul Turner, Vicki Wilson, Ben Worth
Guest: Mike McMillen

	Agenda/Issue
	Discussion
	Action

	Role of Academics Leaders
	Dave Hellmich opened the meeting by noting that “If we are not leading change, we are not leading; we are presiding.”  He discussed where ALT has been, where we are, and where we will be.
	

	ALT Reading Discussions
	Dave and the Deans reported that ALT will have reading discussions on the following dates: 9/27, 10/25, 11/29; 2/21, 3/28, 4/25. Meg Wheatley’s Leadership and the New Science will be the first text.
	ALT members are to have read Wheatley for the 9/27 meeting.

	Value of Coordinators w/ focus on quality of part-time faculty


	· Dave revisited the discussion from the summer ALT meeting that the schedule creation/revision process will be flipped; the following was discussed: roles of AD and coordinators (old and new); formation of a Course Schedule Creation Team; opportunity for broad feedback on draft schedules; and use of historical data from ALT and Astra Platinum Analytics.  The calendar implications of this flipped process were discussed, and Dave committed to having ALT see draft schedules before they went public.

· Dave revisited the changing nature of full-time temporary faculty and emphasized that the number of full-time temps will be greatly limited in the spring semester; he noted the need ongoing coordinator training as well as assistance in the adjunct hiring processes.
	

	“BCTC online first” course registration campaign
	Ben Worth and others have been working on strategies to improve the likelihood that BCTC students will register for BCTC online sections.
	

	Student evaluation of instruction
	Dave revisited the summer discussion about all student evaluations of instruction being online beginning this semester.  Ben is developing best practices.  Dave will communicate with Faculty Council and will write a letter for faculty in the promotion process. 
	

	Assessment
	Dave reported the ratio of full-time student equivalency/full-time faculty equivalency will be added to Program Review.  He also noted that the SACS 5th Year Report will be completed in 2014 and that the college needs to continue its good work with technical program Student Learning Outcomes and needs to improve its work with general education assessment.
	

	Student learning
	Dave discussed the importance of continuing the good work in transitional math courses as well as in transitional English and reading courses.  He gave an update about the initiative to make a College Success course a system-wide graduation requirement.
	

	Strategic Plan Annual Priorities
	Dave asked folks to review the Annual priorities for 2012-2013; these will be a standing ALT agenda item.
	

	Managing . . . Nuts and Bolts
	· Dave reiterated the annual goal of addressing 95% of all issues promptly.  He asked folks to consider leadership/membership for ALT workgroups. 

· Mike McMillen gave a Perkins budget update and asked for assessment information from programs.

· Dave distributed the initial allocation of supplemental operational budgets and noted that some funds are being held in reserve until we see if Academics will receive another allocation.  

· Dave reminded members of the Academics Policies and Procedures (see linked materials).

· Dave said that he and Ben Worth will be serving on a Return to Title Four QAC.  He also announced that he, Bonnie Nicholson, and Mike Franklin would meet with Admissions folks to discuss issues in some of the selective admission programs.

· Dave reminded everyone of the importance of having effective division web managers and content managers.
	

	Additional Items
	· Sandy Carey discussed means for making SAP easier in the summer.
· Ben shared the attached Distance learning updates and Advising updates (see linked materials).
· Sandy gave book order and late advising reminders.
· Ruth Simms asked about the new PPE forms.
	

	Adjournment
	4:00 pm
	

	Next meeting
	ALT—August 21, 2:00-4:00, Cooper Campus OB 210

Facilitator (Bonnie Nicholson) & Recorder (Mike Franklin)
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